

CENetwork Board:

Diane McGeoch, *President*:

<u>CENpresident@faithfulteaching.org</u>
Idaho

Rev. Juli Lejman-Guy, *Past President* CENJuli.LejmanGuy@gmail.com Ohio

Terri Robertson, Secretary-Historian terri.robertson62@gmail.com
California

Teresa Kaldor, Financial Secretary kaldor.teresa3@gmail.com California

Julie Hestermann, Member at Large j.hestermann@sheridanlutheran.org Nebraska

Holly Shipley, Member at Large hshipley@holytrinitychapelhill.org North Carolina

Rev. Ellen Lundie, *Member at Large*e.lundie@belc.org
Pennsylvania

Janet Renick

Coordinator for Membership

CENcoordinator@faithfulteaching.org

Florida

Judy Twist, Social Media Coordinator judy3927@gmail.com
Illinois

CENetwork Contact Information:

Office: P.O. Box 250009 Holly Hill, FL 32125

Website: www.faithfulteaching.org

"...that they may be encouraged in heart and united in love..."

Colossians 2.2 (NIV)

September 2021

Dear friends,

It was 20 years ago, almost to the day, that a group of individuals were called together to talk about faith formation in the ELCA. That meeting was postponed as the events of 9-11 unfolded. But, we persisted, gathered and dreamed. From those conversations, there was excitement about the possibilities. There was passion and engagement. From those gatherings and partnerships, the Christian Education Network of the ELCA (then called the Lutheran Association of Christian Education) was born.

In those days, we sent paper newsletters to members. Today, we have an online presence that simply was not even imagined. In those days we encouraged local chapters to meet to support one another. Today we have a Facebook group where support is instantaneous from more than 1300 people who are passionate about sharing our faith.

For the last 18 months, we have journeyed a new path together. One that we never expected, but one that challenged us and reminded us that we need one another. As the Delta variant spreads, we continue to search for new ways, safe ways, to love our people as we serve God's call on our lives and in our communities.

As for the Network, we are welcoming new board members and looking forward to the next Big Idea for 2022. We continue to search out new and innovative ministries to highlight, books to review and resources to support your ministry. We continue conversations with our partner networks: The Association of Christian Educators (Presbyterian), FORMA (Episcopal) and our own ELCA partners.

Wherever you are, whatever your experience, or the size or context of your congregation, you are part of an amazing network. Thank you for your service. Thank you for your faithfulness.

Blessings on your journey, even when it isn't what you planned.

The Rev. Juli Lejman-Guy